MOTION TO SUB-COUNCIL 20
FOR MEETING ON 20 November 2019

SUBMITTED BY: COUNCILLOR LIZ BRUNETTE

MOTIVATION

In a Subcouncil 20 meeting with the Transport: Regulations department in
November 2019 the accommodation of taxis at the new Constantia
Emporium, cnr Ladies Mile and Spaanschemat Roads on Constantia was
queried.

The Manager, Transport: Regulations advised that the department is not
nofified about new SPE developments on undeveloped land such as the
Constantia Emporium (Erf 13707 and Erf 13708), nor is the department notified
about Transport developments such as the NMT route along Spaanschemat
River and Orpen roads in Constantia/Tokai.

MOTION

Subcouncil 20 requests the Executive Director: Spatial Planning and
Environment to ensure that all departments that impact on the outcome of a
development application are required to:

a) Notify the Transport: Regulations department about the application so that
the responsible official can consider the impact of taxis on the surrounding
area, and advise where one or more taxi embayments should be provided
for the applicable taxi operator(s).

b) Subcouncil 20 requests that feedback be provided as to how this request will be
implemented into the current system to accommodate taxis at large developments.
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